Newsletter Task Force Update
October 2023
The newsletter Task Force gave a report to the AWSC in August 2023, explaining their proposed process.  The following are some of the highlights: 
The Newsletter Coordinator utilized an email format for the May newsletter that was a one/two-pages containing clickable links to the District reports and to all the other informative information.  This allowed members to read what they want when they want.  It also included graphics and a specific topic for group GRs.  It was the Task Force’s recommendation to continue with this format.
The Task Force also realized that we currently do not have a way of receiving information on whether everyone who was supposed to get a newsletter did in fact get one.  We asked the AWSC for the possibility of doing a small survey, after the next newsletter, asking the CMA/GR if they received the email and if they were able to share it with their group. We will use that information to take us further on our quest. 
In keeping with our main thought of who the audience is, we discussed the appropriate timeliness of the newsletter.  We requested the possibility of adjusting the newsletter to the following three publication dates: 
January Publication: The due date for this edition would be at the end of December for publication in /around the 1st week of January.  This edition would have reports submitted by the Officers and Coordinators only.  There would not be any directed DR reports in this edition, allowing for new year information to be submitted. 
May Publication:  A May newsletter article deadline would be around the 20th of April for publication on May 1.  This would allow for the topic of what the responsibility of the GR is at the Spring Assembly along with topics and the workshops and various other business items discussed at the Assemblies.  We would like to try is publishing group members’ articles in this edition.  These could be on how service has helped their recovery or how a specific Step/Tradition/Concept helped them grow. 
September Publication:  The due date for this edition would be around the 20th of August to allow for publication on September 1.  This would allow members to receive information on the Fall Assembly.  Assembly items would be discussed and in election years it could be all about the process of elections.  
Events outside these dates:  Any events that might fall outside these dates maybe could be distributed in other ways, such as through personalized emails by either through the Delegate or the Chairperson or other Area Officer or Coordinator. 
The Task Force requested from the AWSC that we be given at least a year trial period to determine the appropriate outcomes needed to go forward with an Area Newsletter.  
We will continue to meet during the upcoming 2024 and make presentations to the AWSC as we progress.  It is our goal to present to the 2024 October Assembly GRs our acquired information, asking for their input to the newsletter at that time.  
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